
Minutes, Thursday October 3, 2024 

 

Then/Now Purchase orders 

Common Pleas- T-CAP………Purchase order 47994 

Mr. Schlumbohm            moved to approve the then and now purchase orders. 

Mr. Schroeder      seconded the motion.  
Vote: Mr. Schlumbohm  yes Mr. Schroeder   yes        Mr. Lammers absent                 
Exceptions: Mr. Schlumbohm      Mr. Schroeder         Mr. Lammers         
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Purchase Orders and Travel Requests 

Capital Improvement……Purchase order to All Phase to repair parking lot light at O-G Road 
Complex for $ 1135.00. 

County General….Purchase order to Robinson Salt Co for winter salt purchase for $ 717.36 

Mr. Schroeder    moved to approve the purchase orders and travel requests. 

Mr.  Schlumbohm    seconded the motion.  
Vote: Mr. Schlumbohm   yes    Mr. Schroeder  yes         Mr. Lammers   absent                
Exceptions: Mr. Schlumbohm   none    Mr. Schroeder  none       Mr. Lammers         

Joe Hohlbein met with Commissioners Schroeder and Schlumbohm regarding Soil & 
Water’s request regarding the school recycling grant. The commissioners asked if there 
are any pieces of equipment or anything needed that can go on with the school grant.  
Joe said eventually a skid loader to replace the old one.  They told Joe to get a quote 
for that. He said he also needs new tires and they told him to get some prices on 
smooth tires. We would probably make more money selling the old one out right and the 
claw bucket should be able to be used on new one.  Inside building everything should 
be good.  He said the bin on the new baler and the sorting table works for now.  The 
commissioners would like to see the bins for the schools do 1/3 paper and 2/3 
cardboard.  Will need locks for the bins so the public don’t get into them.  Bonnie & 
Sarah are getting the #s for the totes for the classrooms and how many 95 yard bins will 
be needed.  Right now Joe does Leipsic about 4x a year.  He does Ottoville with his 
livestock trailer picking up their glass, plastic, metal & paper to our recycling.  Kalida 
School brings their stuff to Ottawa.  Everyone agreed just start out with paper & 
cardboard for now.  John said to check with our grant writer on possibly doing the grant 
for us again.  Alaina printed off the recycling totals and bale tracker spreadsheets for 
everyone to look at the tons and pricing of the different products.  

The business agenda was held with Commissioners Schroeder and Schlumbohm and 
Cindy Landwehr, Clerk. 

The minutes from Tuesday, October 1, 2024 were reviewed and approved. 



Mike Lenhart informed the Commissioners that Joe Karhoff was traveling across the 
closed Road M-6 bridge and had damage to their side-by-side vehicle due to the 
barriers being too close together. The bridge is closed for regular traffic. The barrier 
blocks were set at 5 feet at the time they were set and will be reviewed to make sure 
they have not been moved and place them properly. The closed bridge on Road 18-A 
will be checked also. The Road O bridge replacement may be done by the end of 
October, weather permitting. The Road M-6 bridge is a unique bridge due to it’s 
historicalness there is no other bridge like it in the country, which is why it qualified for 
the historical restoration grant. And it was restored not reinforced for current day traffic.  

Mr. Schlumbohm moved to adjourn for the day. 

Mr. Schroeder seconded the motion. 

Vote: Schlumbohm  yes    Schroeder  yes    Lammers  absent 

Mr. Schroeder      moved to approve the minutes as read from Thursday, October 3, 2024. 
Mr.  Schlumbohm     seconded the motion. 
Vote: Mr. Schlumbohm  yes      Mr. Schroeder yes     Mr. Lammers  yes      

 


